
Sampo plc’s Annual General Meeting on 19 May 2021

PROPOSAL OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS FOR 

Authorization to decide on the repurchase of  
the company’s own shares  

The Board of Directors proposes to the Annual 
General Meeting that the Annual General Meeting 
authorize the Board to resolve to repurchase a 
maximum of 50,000,000 Sampo plc’s A shares 
representing approximately 9.0 per cent of all A 
shares of the company. The repurchased shares will 
be cancelled.

The shares may be repurchased either through an 
offer to all shareholders on equal terms or through 
other means than in proportion to the existing 
shareholdings of the company’s shareholders 
(directed repurchase) if the Board of Directors deems 
that there are weighty financial reasons for it.

The price paid for the shares repurchased under the 
authorization shall be based on the current market price 
of Sampo plc’s A shares on the securities market. The 
minimum price to be paid would be the lowest market 
price of the share quoted during the authorization 
period and the maximum price the highest market price 
quoted during the authorization period. 

The repurchases under the authorization are 
proposed to be carried out by using funds in the 
unrestricted shareholders’ equity, which means 
that the repurchases will reduce funds available for 
distribution of profit.

The authorization for repurchases is proposed 
to be carried out in such marketplaces the rules 
of which allow companies to trade with their own 
shares. Sampo plc’s A shares will be repurchased 
at a market price at the time of the repurchase in 
public trading in those marketplaces in which the 
company share is publicly traded. The company 
may enter into derivative, stock lending or other 
arrangements customary in capital market practice 
within the limits set by law and other regulations. In 
repurchases through such marketplaces, the company 
will follow the rules and guidelines regarding, among 
other factors, the determination of the repurchase 
price, settlement and disclosure of trades, of the 
marketplace in which the repurchase is carried out.

The Board of Directors shall be authorized to decide 
on all other terms relating to the repurchase of the 
company’s own shares.

The holder of all Sampo plc’s B shares has given its 
consent to a buy-back of A shares.

It is proposed that the authorization be valid 
until the close of the next Annual General Meeting, 
provided this does not occur later than 18 months 
from the Annual General Meeting’s decision.

Helsinki, 17 March 2021

SAMPO PLC
Board of Directors




